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It seems fitting to showcase the breathtaking aurora
borealis that was witnessed in so many parts of the
country, including Essex, over the past weekend. Such an
extraordinary once in a generation event, with all the
commentary that surrounded it, speaks to the essence of
education: awe, wonder, enquiry and understanding.
Whether one engaged with this scientifically, artistically or
spiritually – or in multiple ways – what a natural spectacle
to interest and inspire us. 

It was lovely to welcome parents and families of our Year 8
students to the Parents’ Evening yesterday. These events,
and others, across all year groups are so important as we
work together to motivate, support and inspire your
daughters – our students. Thank you, as ever, to CCHS
families and CCHS staff as we collaborate in this most
important of enterprises. 

And many congratulations to our fabulous Year 11 and Year
13 students, as they continue with their public
examinations - two positive and wonderful year groups.
Thank you to other year groups, who are supporting them
with our ‘quiet campus’ approach over the next few weeks. 



Spotlight
We are fortunate to work with a range of colleagues who have recently engaged with, or continue to engage with,
external agencies to support their professional development. This not only supports in developing their role in
our school, or developing their work as classroom practitioners, but also enables us as a wider school community
to engage with educational research to improve our whole school practices. This spotlight feature acts as a
mechanism to showcase to our school community the ongoing professional development work undertaken by our
talented staff. 

Mr Selby

The majority of students know me as Frau Hardy and I am a trainee teacher of German
within the MFL Department at CCHS. Some students also know me as Señora Hardy as I
also have the pleasure of teaching Spanish. I am completing my training with Mid Essex
Initial Teacher Training and my PGCE is accredited by Anglia Ruskin University. 

I have undertaken weekly Core and Subject Expert training with Mid Essex and the
PGCE portion of the course consists of two assignments based on ‘Reflective Practice’.
For the second assignment I conducted a professional enquiry investigating research
into the teaching of high quality grammar at KS3. I wished to explore this area further,
primarily because of my own keen interest in this foundational concept for language
learning, but also because students at CCHS are inquisitive and curious and equipping
them with this knowledge successfully sets them up to pursue languages further!

The entire MFL department welcomed me wholeheartedly in the Autumn term and I
have thrived on the collaborative efforts of the team to deliver the CCHS languages
curriculum to all the key stages with passion and enthusiasm. Working alongside
experienced and expert teachers has undeniably been the highlight of my training year;
however, the sense of community that is felt around CCHS is remarkable. I have been
only too pleased and proud to be a part of it.

Miss L Hardy



Have you got some news to share?  

If so, please email Mrs Gross (jgross@cchs.co.uk) and attach a

photo or logo, if applicable. 

Student Achievements Student Achievements 

Anna, (7S), played piano in the  
Blackheath Music Festival on 12th May,
where she was awarded a Bronze for
Grade 6 class and Gold for the Duet
with Teacher class. 

The first Blackheath Music Festival was
held in May 1988. It has been one of the
most prominent music festivals in
Southeast London. 

We have a brilliant way to raise free donations for the school!

All you have to do is sign up to support us with easyfundraising and then when you do
your normal online shopping, go via the easyfundraising website or app and you’ll

raise free donations for CCHS PA.

There are over 7,000 brands to choose from including Just Eat, eBay, John Lewis &
Partners, Amazon and many more. Signing up is quick and easy:

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/chelmsfordcchs

CCHS 
PARENTS' ASSOCIATION

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/chelmsfordcchs


ARTIST OF THE WEEKARTIST OF THE WEEKARTIST OF THE WEEK

ARTIST OF THE WEEK- Esther, (12FSE) for her colour pencil
drawing. Well done and well deserved. 



The International Coalition of Girls’ Schools

In July 2022, CCHS became one of the founding UK schools of the
International Coalition of Girls’ Schools (ICGS). ICGS is now the leading
advocate for girls’ schools globally. 

The work of ICGS is to advance the mission of girls’ schools. Girls’ schools
play a vital role in educating and empowering girls, which is essential to
overcoming our world’s greatest challenges, from climate change to human
rights, from global health to sustainable human development. The purpose of
ICGS is to nurture the girls who will become the indispensable women leaders
of tomorrow. We, at CCHS, will continue our work and commitment to
excellence in girls’ education and empowerment. When it comes to girls’
education, there is always more we can do, together. 

The ICGS produce a variety of resources to support both teachers and parents
in supporting the development of girls and young women. This week we share
with you a podcast called “Why Curious Girls Will Save the World”. “Curiosity
killed the cat” and “don’t speak unless spoken to” are the kinds of phrases
many adults grew up hearing. Yet research shows that cultivating curiosity
leads to better learning, creativity, and well-being. Helping girls develop their
curiosity has immense benefits. They’re likely to take a keener interest in
social justice issues, be more confident and self-aware, and take on more
leadership roles. This audio short explores the many benefits of encouraging
curious minds. Listen to the podcast here:
https://girlsschools.org/advocacy/blog/2024/04/18/on-educating-girls-
podcast-short-why-curious-girls-will-save-the-world/ 

https://girlsschools.org/advocacy/blog/2024/04/18/on-educating-girls-podcast-short-why-curious-girls-will-save-the-world/
https://girlsschools.org/advocacy/blog/2024/04/18/on-educating-girls-podcast-short-why-curious-girls-will-save-the-world/
https://girlsschools.org/advocacy/blog/2024/04/18/on-educating-girls-podcast-short-why-curious-girls-will-save-the-world/


ROAD
SAFETY

Please be aware of your surroundings
when dropping off and picking up
students to and from school. The area
directly outside our school, in Broomfield
Road, is a very busy thoroughfare. A
vehicle which is not parked safely can be
dangerous for other vehicles, as can
dropping off students in the buslane.

Next week in PSHE –Friday 17th May, Period 5
YYear 7 – Non-Verbal communication
Year 8 – Unifrog activities in computer rooms.
Year 9 – Revision Techniques 
Year 10 – Blood and stem cell donations (10G Samaritans speakers)
Year 11. – Study leave.
Year 12 –  WizeUp financial speakers – Tax and Pensions.
Year 13 – Study leave.



A foundation for teaching excellence since 1994

Working in partnership with schools across Essex

01376 556398
www.midessexteachertraining.com
admin@midessexteachertraining.co
m

�
�
�

Could you inspire the next generation
with your passion for your subject?

We are an Ofsted-outstanding school-
centred teacher training provider
placing trainees in schools 
in Essex.

Talk to us to find out how you could
take that first step into teaching!

Secondary
Teacher
Training

Specialist

On CCHS socials this week...

twitter.com/CCHS4G instagram.com/cchs4g/ facebook.com/cchsessex youtube.com/@chelmsfordcountyhighschool2697

https://twitter.com/CCHS4G
https://twitter.com/CCHS4G
http://instagram.com/cchs4g/
http://facebook.com/cchsessex
https://www.youtube.com/@chelmsfordcountyhighschool2697
https://www.midessexteachertraining.com/
mailto:?subject=
mailto:?subject=
https://twitter.com/CCHS4G
https://www.instagram.com/cchs4g/
http://facebook.com/cchsessex


How To Get (& Keep) Your 
Child Motivated
 - 2nd July @6:00pm

How To Help Your Child Alleviate 
Stress
 - 18th June @6:00pm

Join us and Elevate Education for FREE 
60- minute webinars designed to help you

support your child's studies at home.

In the Summer Term, we’ll cover:

Summer Term Parent
Support Series

Free Parent Webinars

https://go.elevateeducation.com/ukschoolwebinar


CCHSCCHS
swimathoNswimathoN

21ST JUNE 2004

How far can we swim ? 
The length of the
Chelmer River ? 

English Channel ? 
or even the Amazon ?

Help us save our pool! 

www.totalgiving.co.uk/appeal/
Keep-CCHS-Swimming

Reference - Swimathon &
child’s name

Please donate using the QR
code or the link below

https://www.totalgiving.co.uk/appeal/Keep-CCHS-Swimming
http://www.totalgiving.co.uk/appeal/Keep-CCHS-Swimming
http://www.totalgiving.co.uk/appeal/Keep-CCHS-Swimming
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